The Book of

JUDGES

Testing the Heart of God's Children



Right in My Eyes

Judges 14:1-20 Lesson 14

Introduction

Samson was a man of great potential and even greater tragedy because his life was a story of waste. Therein is the lesson for us, we who are in Christ have enormous resources available to use. We can choose to squander them on useless pursuits if we do not learn the lesson that Samson never learned – the lesson of self-discipline and whole-hearted commitment to the Lord.

The law of pleasing himself governed Samson's life. Known for his supernatural strength, Samson uses it for his own selfish pursuits. Instead of exhibiting God's supernatural character, he defiled himself with self-indulgent living. Despite Samson's disobedient and careless life, God intended to use him for His own purposes against the Philistines who were ruling over Israel at that time.

LOOKING FOR GOLD - WHAT DOES IT SAY?



The first step in mining for gold is getting the lay of the land. Carefully observe the text looking to see where you might dig to find hidden treasure. Mark your text looking for repeated words, contrasts or similarities. Look for answers to, Who? What? When? Why or How?

Setting the scene: Read Deut. 7:1-10, Gal. 3:23-24, for added insight. Use an atlas or other sources to place the cities in the appropriate place on your map. Pay attention to who's inheritance they are occupying.

Judges 14:1-9

1 Now Samson went down to Timnah, and saw a woman in Timnah of the daughters of the Philistines. 2 So he went up and told his father and mother, saying, "I have seen a woman in Timnah of the daughters of the Philistines; now therefore, get her for me as a wife." 3 Then his father and mother said to him, "Is there no woman among the daughters of your brethren, or among all my people, that you must go and get a wife from the uncircumcised Philistines?" And Samson said to his father, "Get her for me, for she pleases me well." 4 But his father and mother did not know that it was of the Lord—that He was seeking an occasion to move against the Philistines. For at that time the Philistines had dominion over Israel. 5 So Samson went down to Timnah with his father and mother, and came to the vineyards of Timnah. Now to his surprise, a young lion came roaring against him. 6 And the Spirit of the Lord came mightily upon him, and he tore the lion apart as one would have torn apart a young goat, though he had nothing in his hand. But he did not tell his father or his mother what he had done.

7 Then he went down and talked with the woman; and she pleased Samson well. 8 After some time, when he returned to get her, he turned aside to see the carcass of the lion. And behold, a swarm of bees and honey were in the carcass of the lion. 9 He took some of it in his hands and went along, eating. When he came to his father and mother, he gave some to them, and they also ate. But he did not tell them that he had taken the honey out of the carcass of the lion.

Digging Deeper

Ā	Dig deeper using other resources such as a dictionary, concordance, maps, cross-references. Notate where you found it to share with the group. Look for commands to obey or questions to be answered. What does God want you to know about Himself?					

Judges 14:10-14

10 So his father went down to the woman. And Samson gave a feast there, for young men used to do so. 11 And it happened, when they saw him, that they brought thirty companions to be with him.

12 Then Samson said to them, "Let me pose a riddle to you. If you can correctly solve and explain it to me within the seven days of the feast, then I will give you thirty linen garments and thirty changes of clothing. 13 But if you cannot explain it to me, then you shall give me thirty linen garments and thirty changes of clothing."

And they said to him, "Pose your riddle, that we may hear it."

14 So he said to them:

"Out of the eater came something to eat, And out of the strong came something sweet." Now for three days they could not explain the riddle.

Judges 14:15-20

15 But it came to pass on the seventh day that they said to Samson's wife, "Entice your husband, that he may explain the riddle to us, or else we will burn you and your father's house with fire. Have you invited us in order to take what is ours? Is that not so?"

16 Then Samson's wife wept on him, and said, "You only hate me! You do not love me! You have posed a riddle to the sons of my people, but you have not explained it to me."

And he said to her, "Look, I have not explained it to my father or my mother; so should I explain it to you?" 17 Now she had wept on him the seven days while their feast lasted. And it happened on the seventh day that he told her, because she pressed him so much. Then she explained the riddle to the sons of her people. 18 So the men of the city said to him on the seventh day before the sun went down:

"What is sweeter than honey? And what is stronger than a lion?"

And he said to them:

"If you had not plowed with my heifer, You would not have solved my riddle!"

19 Then the Spirit of the Lord came upon him mightily, and he went down to Ashkelon and killed thirty of their men, took their apparel, and gave the changes of clothing to those who had explained the riddle. So his anger was aroused, and he went back up to his father's house. 20 And Samson's wife was given to his companion, who had been his best man.

_			

BOILING IT DOWN - WHAT DOES IT MEAN?



What **lesson** can I draw from my observations? State each lesson in a simple sentence (aim for 10 words or less).

Judges 14	:1-9
Judges 14	:10-14
Judges 14	:15-20
	Refined as Gold - How can I apply it?
	How should it change me? Ask yourself, "What course of action do I need to take to apply each lesson?" (aim for 10 words or less)
Judges 14	:1-9
Judges 14	:10-14
Judges 14	:15-20

CHALLENGE: Use cross-references to find correlating scripture that backs up a mai point of the chapter. Summarize your findings in your own words.
STORING UP YOUR TREASURE
STORING UP YOUR TREASURE What did God say? Deut. 7:1-4
What gift did the Spirit of the Lord give Samson?
What gift did the Spirit of the Lord give Samson?
How did God use Samson's defiance? v. 4
What words or phrases are repeated?

CHECKING FOR CLARITY: See if you can boil down the meaning of each section into one
or two words. This helps you fully understand what the author is trying to convey. (It's fun to alliterate
if you want to try) Did you catch the vision?
Judges 14:1-9
Judges 14:10-14
Judges 14:15-20
BARS OF GOLD: State the main point of the passage in the form of a title.
FLEX YOUR MUSCLES: Can you discover an N.T. example of this O.T. truth?
TELX TOOK 14103CLLS. Can you discover all N.T. example of this O.T. truth:

HIDE YOUR TREASURE IN YOUR HEART

I will instruct you and teach you in the way you should go; I will guide you with My eye. Ps 32:8

Radiating His Truth . . .

What Samson really cared about was how things *looked* to himself, not how they looked to the Lord. - David Guzik

Message Notes
